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Legal Notice

If you were a member of Northwest 
Community Credit Union and you 

were charged multiple 
nonsufficient funds and/or 

overdraft fees, you may be entitled 
to a payment from a class action 

settlement.

1-800-572-9809
www.BrowerClassActionSettlement.com



AH2062 v.02

A settlement has been reached with Northwest Community Credit Union (“Defendant”) in a class 
action lawsuit about overdraft (“OD”) and nonsufficient funds (“NSF”) fees charged on member 
accounts from October 1, 2015, through February 28, 2021. 
Who is included? Defendant’s records indicate that you are a “Potential Settlement Class Member” 
in this Settlement because you were charged an NSF or OD fee. Specifically, Potential Settlement 
Class Members are all members of Defendant who were charged multiple NSF or OD fees on 
their accounts for the same transaction presented to Defendant for collection during the Class  
Period—from October 1, 2015, through February 28, 2021—which request for collection initially 
was rejected for insufficient funds but subsequently was re-presented to Defendant for collection on 
one or more additional occasions, resulting in additional NSF and/or OD Fees.
What does the Settlement provide? Defendant will create a $745,000 Settlement Fund. After 
deducting attorneys’ fees and costs and service awards to the Named Plaintiff, the balance of the 
Settlement Fund will be divided proportionately among all Class Members.
What are my options? If you do nothing and the Settlement is approved and becomes final, you 
will automatically receive a check and your rights will be affected. If you do not want to be legally 
bound by the Settlement or receive a check, you must exclude yourself from it by November 3, 2022. 
Unless you exclude yourself, you will not be able to sue or continue to sue Defendant for any claim 
made in this lawsuit or released by the Settlement Agreement. If you stay in the Settlement (do not 
exclude yourself), you may object to it by November 3, 2022.
The Court’s Final Approval Hearing. The Circuit Court of the State of Oregon, County of 
Multnomah, located at 1200 SW 1st Avenue, Portland, OR 97204, will hold a hearing in this case 
(Brower v. Northwest Community Credit Union) on October 5, 2022, at 8:30 a.m. At this hearing, 
the Court will decide whether to approve (1) the Settlement; (2) Class Counsel’s request for attorneys’ 
fees (up to 33 1/3% of the Settlement Fund) and costs; and (3) a $7,500 service award to the Named 
Plaintiff. You or your lawyer may appear at the hearing at your own expense, but you don’t have to.

More information, including the Long-Form Notice and Settlement Agreement, is available 
at www.BrowerClassActionSettlement.com or by calling 1-800-572-9809.


